
To: Board of Education 
 
From: Terry McEwen, director, curriculum, instruction, & assessment, ext. 2613 
 
Re: Annual Maintenance & Data Loading for Data Warehouse (Viewpoint) 
 
Date: June 23, 2016 
 
 
Background: 
On October 21, 2010, the Board of Education approved the selection of Central 
Minnesota Educational Research and Development Council (cmERDC) as the 
Information Technology Solution for a Data Warehouse and Report Generator 
(Viewpoint Data Warehouse). This purchase and ongoing contract with cmERDC 
supports a variety of board goals related to excellence and equity where data collection 
and portrayal informs teachers, principals, ESDC staff, and the board regarding progress 
and opportunities for growth. 
 
Annual Renewal: 
The Annual Software Matinenance and Annual Data Loading Services for July 1, 2016-
June 30, 2017 are due: 
 

Annual Software Maintenance $19,342.75 
Annual Data Loading Services & Hosting $19,342.75 
Total $38,685.50 

 
Recommendation: 
Administration recommends board approval for the fiscal year renewal of the Data 
Warehouse (Viewpoint) for $38,685.50 to be paid from the General Fund. 
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education renew the Data Warehouse agreements with cmERDC 
for fiscal year 2016-17 at a cost of $38,685.50.” 
 


